Catholic Parishes of St Mary's, Great Yarmouth and St Peter's, Gorleston

Serving the communities of Yarmouth, Gorleston, Acle & Caister

Administration address: The Rectory, St Mary's RC Church, Regent Road, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk. NR30 2AJ Tel: 01493-842001 Email: rectorystmarys@gmail.com Website: www.stmarysgy.org.uk

23rd WEEK OF THE YEAR – 6th SEPTEMBER 2015 **Divine Office Week 3**

Day	Place	Time	Intention
Saturday	23 rd Sunday in Ordinary Time – Vigil Mass		
5 th Sept	Acle	17:00	People of the Parish
Sunday	SP	09:00	Keith Hawkins †
6 th Sept	SM	11:00	Wladyslaw & Maria Fabian †
•	SP	16:00	Malayalam Mass
	Caister	17:00	Peter Walsh †
Monday	Feria		
	SM	10:00	Vincente R Pereira & Maria Isabel
			da Concecao
Tuesday	The Birthday Of The BVM. Feast		
	SM	10:00	Sr Teresa Walsh †
Wednesday	Feria		
	SM	10:00	Joaquim Barata
	JPH	16:30	Warner †
Thursday	Feria		
	SP	10:45	Exposition of Blessed Sacrament
	SP	19:00	Mary Clarke †
Friday	Feria		
	SP	10:00	Mary & Joseph Anderton †
Saturday	Feria		
	SP	09:30	Exposition of Blessed Sacrament
	SM	10:00	Martinho Fernandes, Ermelinda &
			Lucia de Sousa Fernandes
	SM	10:30	Confession

Please remember in your prayers: all in the parish who are ill; Molly Able, Sadie Baker, Jeanette Charalambous, Jane Christie, Stephen Christie, Anthony D'Arcy, Jean Foreman, Muriel Gale, Terry Good, Joyce Hastings, Rosemarie Hawkins, Janet Hood, Kevin and Mollie Marsden, Mary-Ann Moody-Cliffe, Nora Norton, Joe Paton, Beryl Pearson, Larry and Hermie Rooney, Winifred Sanderson, Lilian Skinner, Marta Sofia, Martha Sutton & Evelyn Trett. May the Lord reach out his healing hand towards

Those whose anniversaries occur at this time; Lawrence Crump, Aloysius De-Athe, Michael Farnese, Edmund Gallagher, Elizabeth Hales, Sr Eymard Hartin, Marie Holmes, Franklin de Hood, George Jopp, Virgilio Lemos, Joan Maxwell, Mary McCaffrey, Jacqueline Rosati, Anthony Tauro, Peter Walsh & Teresa Waterson. May they rest in peace.

TYNICHA GUILHERME LOPES-GOMES who was baptised this week, may she grow in faith, assisted by her family and friends.

A warm welcome to all our visitors this weekend

Registered Charity No: 278742

Information

Priest in Charge Fr Philip Shryane Tel: 01493 842001 **Assistant Priest**

Fr Walter Chenyika

Parish Deacon

Rev Peter Glanville Tel: 01493 701341 Email: glanville peter@hotmail.com

Parish Office Hours Wed & Thurs 8:15am-2:15pm Please don't ring on Tuesdays!

Schools

St Mary & St Peter Primary School Tel: 01493 445117 Notre Dame High School Norwich Tel: 01603 611431

Baptism

2 months notice required Marriage 6 months notice required

Emergency Number

If you need a priest in an emergency please contact 01502 572453 (OLSS, Lowestoft)

Prayer of the week:

Give me, Lord Jesus, the courage and strength to embrace the call to holiness. Keep me united to you and grant me perseverance in spite of trials and failures. Through Christ our Lord, Amen.

Parish Stewardship

Giving is an act of the heart. You may give without loving, but you cannot love without giving

Weekly Offertory Collection - St Mary's

Gift Aid	£116.00
Planned Giving	£44.67
Standing Orders	£250.00
Loose	£338.52
TOTAL	£749.19

Weekly Offertory Collection - St Peter's

Gift Aid	£160.00
Loose	£259.67
Standing Orders	£159.00
TOTAL	£577.67

Restoration Funding stands at: £76,830.84 (This excludes English Heritage Funding)

First Holy Communion 2016 application forms for your child to join this programme are now available at the back of all Churches in our parish. Please take a form, fill it in and return it as soon as possible. Your child should be starting Year 3, or above, in September and must have been baptised. The first meeting for parents only will be on Thursday 1st October at St Peter's Hall, Gorleston, NR31 6SQ at 19.30, this is a very important meeting for parents to attend.

<u>Journey in Faith:</u> this will be a programme aimed at people who wish to know more about the Catholic faith and who may feel that they are being called to become Catholic, but also open to others who just wish to know more about their faith. We will start in St Mary's Hall on **Wednesday 23rd September** at 20.00, all are welcome. If any of you would like to join a small team to help with this programme, please contact Fr Philip.

The Norfolk Churches Trust Sponsored Bike Ride & Walk: takes place on Saturday 12th September from 09:00 - 17.00 and visits many Norfolk Churches. Sponsorship money raised is divided between the Norfolk Churches Trust and the Church chosen by the cyclist/walker. Sponsor forms available online at norfolkchurchestrust.org.uk/sponsored-bike-ride

Racial Justice Sunday: is next Sunday 13th September and the theme for 2015 is 'The Dugnity of the Human Person'. It is a day on which all Christains are called to earnestly pray for an end to racism and racial inequality, and for all those who work to bring about a more just society.

<u>Survive-Miva:</u> there will be an appeal by the Missionary Vehicle Association at all Masses next **Sunday 13**th **September**

Diocesan Pilgrimage to Rome 6th-10th June 2016: Bishop Alan is inviting the Diocese to join him on pilgrimage to Rome in the Holy Year of Mercy & to begin our celebrations of the 40th Anniversary of the foundation of our diocese. Full details & booking forms can be obtained from Pilgrimage People, enquiries call 0800 6123423 or email: info@pilgrimagepeople.org

The Holy Father's Mission Intentions 2015: Sept Prayer—That catechists may give witness by living in a way consistent with the faith they proclaim' Amen.

Diary Dates for week beginning 6th September:

- 1. **GY Sunday School** session today 6th Sept
- 2. GOR Sunday School-session today 6th Sept
- 3. **GOR SVP** next meeting Wed 9th Sept 09:15 in the Committee Room, St Peter's
- 4. **GY SVP** next meeting Wed 9th Sept 10:00 at St Ignatius, Caister
- 5. **Walsingham Rosary Group** meet on Saturday 19th Sept 10:30am at St Peter's
- 6. **St Peter's Bingo** Sat 19th Sept eyes down 7pm

SVP Awareness Month: The St Vincent de Paul Society in England and Wales has around 10,000 members who, last year, made over 500,000 visits to those in need. September is SVP Awareness Month and the theme this year is "Happy Families?" Finding, loving and serving God in our communities is fundamental to the Society's work. The SVP is always in need of new members to carry out this work so if you would like to find out more, please contact Celine on 01493 369460.

Open Day Of Healing: will take place on Saturday 12th September at Clare Priory, Suffolk (CO10 8NX) & will be led by Fr Laurence Brassill & Pauline Edwards. For more info contact Kathy 01787 277326 or clare.priory@virgin.net

<u>SVP Mass for the Sick:</u> will be on Friday 18th September at 14.30 in St Peter's, including the Rite of Anointing for the Sick. There will be refreshments in the hall afterwards, if you can offer or need transport, please contact Di Bushell 01493 602506

The Joy Of The Gospel – Preparing for the New Evangelisation 2015: the next learning together day is on Saturday 19th September, 11.00 – 15.00, at the Parish Hall, Norwich Road, Wymondham. Katy Whisenant & members of the Family Life Commission will look at how we can develop new and better ways of praying in families – to register go to learning-together 2015@yahoo.com or just turn up.

Mothers, Grandmothers, Spiritual Mothers: Date for your diary, Saturday 26th September in St Peter's Hall from 10:30-3:30. A day of prayer led by Carolyn the Mothers prayers co-ordinator for England and Wales. Theme: Jesus says 'Come to Me'.

Walsingham Pilgrimage of Reparation & Prayer for the Sanctity of Life: takes place on Sunday 27th September led by Bishop Philip Egan (Bishop of Portsmouth). The day starts at 11:00am and you will need to bring a packed lunch. Coach will depart at 5:00pm. For travel details please call Suzan Craig 01493 655673.

Apostleship of the Sea: send their grateful thanks for the £219.09 raised in the retiring collection in July and ask that anyone who has any rosaries, prayer cards or books that they are currently not using, please pass them to seafarers in need. Please leave them in box at back of Church or pass to Jo in the office. The seafarers say these items give them comfort when away from home for so long.